
   

EMPLOYMENT SERVICES 

Terry sits quietly, an assortment of colored pens and paints sit 
spread out in front of him. 
As he carefully gazes over his work, he reaches for the exact color 
necessary to complete his picture. 

 
Once he is satisfied, the markers get put away, and he then gives 
Elizabeth his nod of approval. 
Elizabeth quietly comes over, places her hand onto his shoulder, 
and looks him in the eye and smiles. 
 
Then she asks Terry, "and who will get this one?" 
As usual, Terry replies "my mom". 
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 Tracy’s Trip to Cuba! 
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Annual Association Christmas Pizza Party 

The party was held at the Heritage Building at the CLE grounds on December 14th with over 

200 people in attendance.  The pizzas were delicious and they came hot and ready from 

Gino’s Pizza.  Maverick Entertainment provided great music and everyone had a good time 

dance to their favorite songs.   
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Transitional Aged Youth Team 

Over the past several years we have noticed a significant change in needs of 

the young people coming into our service. More of the youth transitioning are 

experiencing mental health issues such as addiction, trauma, intergenera-

tional trauma, suicide, gender identity struggles and FASD. We came to the 

understanding that we need to build capacity to be more effective in our ser-

vices. 

After hearing about some good work being done in Kenora,  we decided to 

make take a trip to visit Kenora Association for Community Living and see it 

for ourselves. We came back pretty excited and full of great ideas! 

We have recognized the need to develop a more welcoming and safe space 

for the young adults coming into our service so we can get to know them and 

develop trusting relationships. After looking at a number of locations around 

the city, we settled on our building on John Street. The rationale in repurpos-

ing our building on John  Street was that we own the building and the reno-

vations would be minor. For now, we are calling it the “Youth Hub”.  

 

Last summer, we began planning for a number of youth who would be 

turning 18.  We utilized this opportunity to structure budgets that would 

allow for staffing positions for an Indigenous Cultural Advisor, Case Co-

ordination, Support staff and Management. We also requested funding 

for professional development in the areas of trauma, harm reduction, 

intergenerational trauma, mental health first aid, recognizing suicide 

risks and addiction. We hired Margaret Grimard as the Indigenous Cul-

tural Advisor. Margaret works with indigenous youth to help them ex-

plore culture, participate in ceremonies and develop individual strategies 

for each youth to assist them on their healing journey.  

Recognizing that we could not do this work alone, we set about to build partnerships with other service 

providers including indigenous community service providers such as Matawa and ONWA. We also ex-

tended partnerships with Lutheran Community Care Centre and OPTIONS northwest to share the train-

ing resources and co-support a number of youth that were facing some challenges and at significant risk. 

 

Connections are being made with our own employment 

team as well as Roots to Harvest to help some of the 

youth explore new work and volunteer opportunities. 

Over the past two years,  we have expanded our youth 
services resulting in approximately 2 million dollars of 
funding and 20 new part time and full time positions. We 
are currently developing an after-hours outreach component to better address crisis situations that hap-
pen during the evenings and weekends. Although there is still a lot of learning and a lot of changes that 
need to be made, I am so proud of the work that is happening and the commitment and passion that the 
staff demonstrate each day. 



 7 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 8 

Welcome!  
2018/2019 BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

 

PRESIDENT:     Lisa Ellacott 

1st VICE PRESIDENT:   Donna Lagergren 

2nd VICE PRESIDENT:   Robert Rickards 

SECRETARY/TREASURER:   Lisa Foster 

EXECUTIVE ASSISTANT:   Patrizia Charrette 

 

DIRECTORS:   

Marybeth Barrett 

Wendy Brescia 

Vanessa DeGiacomo-Zwaresh 

Ayla Ludwig 

Ken Merkley 

Janette Sprovieri 

Community Living Thunder Bay  

Administration Centre 

1501 Dease Street 

Thunder Bay, ON  P7C 5H3 

(807) 622-1099 

www.cltb.ca  


